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having first been elected in 2018 and re-elected in October 2022.

“It has been a tremendous privilege to serve as WRPSB Chair for the past five years, and I
look forward to continuing to work with members of the Board in guiding and supporting the
great work of this police Service. We are proud of the commitment demonstrated by Chief
Crowell and WRPS members as they strive each and every day to deliver effective service to
the residents of Waterloo Region.”

Additionally, the Waterloo Regional Police Services Board is pleased to welcome Jim
Schmidt as its newest Board member. Mr. Schmidt has been appointed by the Province of
Ontario for a three-year term, effective January 11, 2024. A lifelong resident of Waterloo
Region, Mr. Schmidt is a local business owner and previously worked for two decades in the
education sector. Mr. Schmidt and his partner, Stephanie, live in Kitchener with their three
children.

The Waterloo Regional Police Services Board is a civilian oversight body that governs the
Waterloo Regional Police Service. Under the provisions of the Ontario Police Services Act,
the Board is responsible for the provision of adequate and effective police services for the
residents of the Region of Waterloo.

Media Inquiries:
Meghan Martin
Executive Assistant, Waterloo Regional Police Services Board
519-570-9777 (WRPS) ext. 8853
Meghan.Martin@wrps.on.ca

Read this article on our website.
 




